Beeks PTO Meeting Minutes
Thursday, May 5, 2016
8:00 am
A. Welcome (Dawn Owczarski, President) 

· Last PTO meeting of the school year.
B. Michelle Harris (PTO President, BMS)

· Michelle is encouraging fifth grade parents to get involved with PTO next year.

· She said they don’t struggle with membership or receiving donations, but BMS does struggle with getting parents to come to meetings.

· She also needs people to volunteer to be on the PTO Board, as there are several open positions.
C. Principal’s Report (Mr. Mefford, Principal)
· Mr. Mefford reported that the teachers have really appreciated everything the PTO has done for them for Teacher Appreciation Week.
· For the 2016-2017 school year, third grade is going to three (possibly two) teachers.  The fifth grade is going to three teachers.

· Only three weeks until school is out.
· Mr. Mefford is going to try to get all 5th graders Chrome Books for next year to help prepare them for middle school.  The Chrome Books will be the property of Beeks.

· Next year, schools will open at 8:45 – school begins at 9:15 am.

· Cub Connections went really well this year.  For the summer, there will be daily, weekly and monthly options.
· Mr. Mefford stated that Wednesdays are a better day for PTO meetings to be held for teachers to attend.
D. Treasurer’s Report (Nichole Marsden, Treasurer) 
· We received our last Box Tops check for the 2015-2016 school year.  It was for $672.  We made a total of $2,100 from Box Tops this year.
· Many of our line items were not spent this year.

· Each teacher will receive a $50 check from the PTO at the end of the school year.
E. Committee Updates
· May 9th & 10th is restaurant night at Highway 55.

· Track Update (Dawn) - We haven’t heard back from the town yet, so we are in a “holding” pattern.
F. PTO Board 2016-2017

· Christa & Emily will continue to share the Secretary position.

· Nichole will continue on as Treasurer.

· Lisa will continue on as Reporter, but she needs help with the marquee.

· Carly Webber is interested in coming back on the PTO Board.  There was some discussion as to whether or not she would be interested in VP.

· Currently, the bylaws state that the PTO President can only serve for two years.

· Nichole made a motion to change the term limit from a minimum of one term (one year) to a maximum of five terms (five years).  The motion passed.

· Dawn will stay on as PTO President for another year.

· There was a PTO vote, and all of the officers interested in continuing on for the 2016-2017 school year were voted in for another term.

· The VP position is still open.

